MINUTES OF TORCH LAKE TOWNSHIP BOARD SPECIAL MEETING OF MARCH 13, 2008, TOWNSHIP HALL, EASTPORT

Present:  Schultz, Leech, Spencer, Parker (7:15 p.m.), Martel            Absent:  None

Supervisor Spencer convened the meeting at 7:00p.m. and stated that the purpose of the meeting was to work on township budgets for fiscal year 2008-2009.  Upon arrival of Parker, Spencer stated since all members were present, he wanted to include an update on the Westin litigation.   Motion by Parker to go into closed session to discuss the litigation was seconded and passed 5-0.  The board went into closed session at 7:20 p.m. and returned to open session at 7:50p.m. and proceeded to work on the draft budgets.  Draft copies of the General Fund, Fire District Fund, EMS Fund and Liquor Enforcement Fund will be available in the Township office for review of interested persons on Friday, March 14.  The public hearing to receive comment on the budgets is scheduled for Saturday, March 22, 2008, at 9:00a.m. in the Township Hall.

The board discussed a possible survey of residents to determine to what extent there is interest in trying to get high-speed Internet service to the township and also discussed the anticipated mid-May move of the current township facilities in Eastport to the new location.  The meeting adjourned at 10:30p.m.  These minutes are subject to approval at the next regular board meeting.

Doris Leech

Township Clerk

